
Dear Mr. Johnson,  

My experience with NHA was truly eye-opening; I was able to get the firsthand experience of 
what it’s like to be in the real business world. The two things that truly astonished me and stood out the 
most was the determination that is needed to get a big project done as well as the teamwork that is 
used at work. It’s really easy to just stop or hold off on a project when it gets hard, but goals have to be 
set and determination has to be very present in order to get it done. While at my internship I had the 
opportunity to work with two other interns to complete binders for the new employees and we spent 
about three days working on them. One of us would hole punch, the other would organize the pages, 
and another would put the pages inside, if we hadn’t planned out this process one of us would’ve spent 
our whole internship just completing them. Another occasion where I realized how everything and 
everyone really worked together, in all departments was being able to go to sites. I had the opportunity 
to learn how NHA came into the Head Start picture and what they did for the kids. There is a whole 
process that happens involving all of the NHA departments for each of the sites, and if they didn’t work 
together nothing would get done. I learned how to complete multiple tasks, and out of all of them there 
is one that I am going to be using in every single job that I get. I learned how to use a printer/copy 
machine. The task seemed small, but it was actually important, and it’s something that I’ll be able to use 
for the rest of my professional career. 

Sincerely, 

Isabel G. Lopez 


